# St Joseph the Worker Catholic Primary School

"A loving Christian family striving to achieve excellence"







Bewley Drive, Kirkby, Liverpool, L32 9PF Phone: 0151 477 8170/3

## Dear Parent/Carer

Please find enclosed in this letter all of the information you should need for your child to start in **Year 5** for the Autumn term. As you are aware **Miss Burns** will be your child's classteacher. If you go to our school website **stjosephtheworkercps.co.uk** you will find a Return to School information powerpoint for you to share with your child.

#### **School Uniform**

When we return in September all children should be in full school uniform. Children should wear black school shoes, not trainers. May we also remind parents that only small stud earrings and watches are permitted. Nail varnish is not allowed. When your child returns to school you will be informed of their PE day, during this day your child will need to come to school wearing their PE top, School Jumper/Cardigan, and Black/Navy or any dark coloured leggings or jogging bottoms. They will also need to wear trainers; they will wear this outfit all day. Your child will need black pumps for indoor PE, these can be sent in on their return to school – please ensure you write their name in them.

### **Pencil Cases and Bags**

From September children will not be permitted to bring pencil cases or bags into school. Equipment will be provided by school and remain in school. Children are permitted to bring in a packed lunch, please provide your child with a water bottle with their name on – this will be must be taken home every evening for cleaning and refilling.

#### **Breakfast Club**

Breakfast club will be available from Wednesday  $2^{nd}$  September from 8am. This will be a reduced service per government guidelines. Please contact school by telephone to reserve a place, it will be given on a first come first served basis. As the government guidance is updated we will inform you. As our external funding has now come to an end the price will be back to the original cost of £1.50 per session.

## **September Start Dates**

Your child is to return to school on Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September They must enter school via the Year 5 / 6 door (front of school) They must arrive between 8.50 – 9:00am They must be collected between 3:10 – 3:15pm

Should you have any queries please email the school office.

Kindest regards Mrs J. Ryan Headteacher